Staff Memo

Date: November 26th, 2014
From: Cindy Starling and Pamela Purnell

To: All IYP-E Staff

RE: Staff Meeting Info

1. Holiday Party/Winter Training: Due to the way this year’s school holiday calendar falls, our annual winter training will be split into two days. The mandatory training dates will be December 22nd & January 2nd from 
8:30a-5pm. 
2. Vacation Request: The holidays are rapidly approaching so if you are planning on taking time off please place your leave request in my box no later than December 8th. 
3. Cellphones Reminder- Staff are not to be on their cellphones in the presence of the Participants. This includes but is not limited to texting, phone calls, social media updates, and video games. Please remember our number one priority as a team is to ensure the safety and security of all of our youth. It is impossible for you to focus on the youth when you’re engaged in activities on your cellphone.
4. On-call Rotation-Please do not ask for time off during your scheduled week of On-Call because your request will not be granted unless you have a verifiable emergency. The scheduled rotation is giving out far enough in advance where plans can be made around your one week of On-Call every two and a half months.

5. Phone Privileges- Phone time is 6pm-9pm daily for all youth; however, if any youth wants to make a call to his/her Attorney, Caseworker, Guardian Ad Litem… they may call them at any time.  Please ensure that all youth who have their privileges are allowed to make their phone call. Also when the youth are on the phone talking to their contacts please ensure that the background noise is limited.   
6. LMA: While I understand that the weather is changing, please be advised that even when it is chilly outside the Participants are allowed to go out and do LMA. If it is cold (48 degrees or colder) than they are to do LMA inside with the Kinex. You also have the option of putting in a workout tape or leading them in aerobics. Furthermore, please be mindful of the time as it gets dark earlier and the kids are required and entitled to 1 hour of LMA daily.
Thank you in advance for your cooperation,

Please sign the signature sheet attesting to your receipt of this letter.

